Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

PRESS RELEASE 4/6/2001


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT WARREN WHITNEY: 666-3376

Subject:
Friends of Merrymeeting Bay’s Speaker Series Presents: Have Mussels Will Travel: Biomonitoring PCBs and Dioxins on the Kennebec 

Speaker:
Ed Friedman, FOMB Chairman
When:

Wednesday, April 18th at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Beam Classroom, Visual Arts Center, Bowdoin College, Brunswick
Join the Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday, April 18th at 7:00 p.m. in the Beam Classroom, Visual Arts Center, Bowdoin College, Brunswick for the seventh presentation in FOMB’s 2000-2001 Speaker Series entitled, “Have Mussels Will Travel: Biomonitoring PCBs and Dioxins on the Kennebec”.

A pickle jar is a pickle jar and a fish is a moving target but a fish is not a fat bag and bivalves don’t eat pickles. Come learn how this relates to a PCB hotspot of unknown origin in the Kennebec where contaminant levels in some fish are 100 times the level at which health advisories are triggered. Come also and be amazed at how pickle jars, fat bags, swimming fish and caged but mighty mussels can effect our knowledge of dioxin discharges from pulp mills on this and other rivers. Of almost 300 freshwater mussel species worldwide most can be considered endangered. Only 70 species are considered stable. Learn how and why the sacrifice of a few may improve the lot of the whole. Join FOMB Chairman Ed Friedman, who developed our mussel project, as he answers these and other questions in a presentation developed in large part by Mike and Sandra Salazar of Seattle. The Salazar’s have over 55 years experience working with caged bivalves on water quality issues and were the contractors FOMB worked with on this job. This project was the first time caged mussels had been used in the state for biomonitoring and was a cooperative venture with a number of different state agencies.

The Speaker Series typically takes place on the third Wednesday of every month, October to May. On May 16th David Calder will tell of his work and adventures as a riverman on the last Kennebec log drive.

The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program and Enterprise Farms, with valuable door prizes donated by Patagonia. Refreshments will be served. To receive more information on FOMB’s programs, and a schedule of the 2000-2001 Speaker Series, call Warren Whitney, Executive Director of Friends of Merrymeeting Bay at 666-3376.

